Graduate Council Meeting

September 24, 2007

2:30 pm - 4:00 pm

Present:
Barbara Bichelmeyer, James Brokaw (guest), James Capshew, Assoicate Dean David Daleke, Paul Jamison, Associate Dean Sherry Queener, Debora Ralf Shaw, Sharon Sims, James Williams, Marianne Wokeck

Absent:
Dean James Wimbush
Deans’ Business


Associate Dean Daleke introduced all present members and thanked them for continuing to serve on the Council this year.  The Council was informed that an Oncourse worksite has been set up to distribute all materials, host discussions and send email messages to all members of the Council.  The primary goal of the Council this year will be to create a new structure for the future of the Council.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting


The minutes from the December 4, 2006 meeting of the Council were approved.

Role of the Graduate Council


Dean Daleke described the current status of organization of the Graduate Council.  Relevant documents were distributed through the Oncourse site and include the constitution (date?), the “Ewing Report” to Chancellor Gros Louis (1983) and the UFC resolution ratifying elements of the Graduate School Task Force report (2005).  Point #4 of the UFC Resolution deals directly with the Council and is the only clause with guidance for the future structure of the Council.

A discussion of the role and duties of the Council ensued.  Dean Daleke feels strongly that the academic policies of any school should be under full control of the faculty and that policies should be driven by the will of the faculty.  The Council should act independently of the Dean.  Dean Wimbush views the Council as having more of an advisory role, but also agrees the Graduate Faculty should be the driving force of the Graduate Council.  He will be at the next meeting to address his opinions of the role of the Graduate Council.


Dean Daleke was questioned about the scope of the Council’s responsibilities.  He answered that the Graduate Council will address University wide, rather than campus specific, issues.  Clarification needs to be made as to some of the responsibilities of Council in regard to that of the GAC to make sure the Graduate Council doesn’t duplicate duties or create unnecessary delays.  The Council should tend to all elements of graduate education; including admissions, candidacy exams, minors, certificates, curricula and fellowships.

Dean Daleke will give a report at the next meeting on the status of program reviews as to where we stand and how to get the Graduate Council involved.
Structure of the Graduate Council


Profs. Sharon Sims and Debora Ralf Shaw have volunteered to work with David Daleke and Sherry Queener on creating a constitution and bylaws for the new Council.  They will work on defining how we select Graduate Faculty membership, the size of the Council, how members of the Council are elected and the overall structure.
Graduate Bulletin Revisions


Revisions of the graduate bulletin should be the responsibility of the Graduate Council and the current version is in need of updating.  The Council should take a close look at the Academic Regulations and General Requirements for Advanced Degrees sections of the bulletin.


Profs. Marianne Wokeck and James Williams have volunteered to review and revise certain chapters of the graduate bulletin and help verify and improve the information.
New Graduate Degree Programs


The Council was asked for an opinion on a newly proposed Education Track in the Anatomy Ph.D. program, of the Department of Anatomy, School of Medicine, which would prepare students for a career in teaching anatomy.  The program will have less emphasis on a bench laboratory experience and a focus on educational research.  The proposal has been approved in principle by the Graduate Affairs Committee.  Although it has been proposed as a track within the existing PhD program in anatomy, because of the significant difference from the existing anatomy PhD degree, it was also suggested that it might be considered as a new independent degree.  The school of Education on the IUPUI campus has approved the proposal but does not want to own the degree.  This track goes to the ALC next for approval.  Any additional comments by the Council should be directed to James Brokaw or James Williams.
